COLORADO HILL CLIMB ASSOCIATION
REGULAR AND VIRTUAL MEETING MINUTES
APRIL 2, 2024

CALL TO ORDER
The regular and virtual meeting of the CHCA was called to order by President Jerry
Brady at 7:00 PM.
ROLL CALL
Dee Colm took roll call silently 16 attended in person, 15 attended via Zoom.
READING OF THE MINUTES
Dee Colm read the minutes from the previous meeting (March 5, 2024). Gary Walsh
made a motion to accept the minutes as read, and Mike Colm 2™ the motion. Vote 6
YES 0 NO motion passed.
TREASURER’S REPORT
Teresa Gotto read the Treasurer’s report. Gary Walsh made a motion to accept the
report as read, and Mike Colm 2" the motion. Vote 7 Yes 0 NO, motion passed.
. REPORT OF COMMITTEES
A. New Membership Approvals
Dan Riner read the list of current potential new members: Charles Nearburg,
Christopher Hart, Michael Hart, John White, Derek Shelton, and Todd Cook. A
motion was made to accept the new members and was 2" by another member. Vote
10 Yes 0 No. Motion passed.
B. RACE DIRECTORS COMMITTEE REPORT
RANGELY- Everything is set and good to go.
MONARCH- Need to renew the permit, nothing new to report.
LANDS END- Paul Dallenbach and Chip Griffith have a meeting tomorrow(4-3-24)
with all departments concerning the race. The process is on track.
TEMPLE CANYON- Both potential races are in process. Dan Riner has a water truck
arranged for both Temple and Monarch. Chicago Bob’s food truck is available for
Sept. Temple but not July dates.
PPIR- Have not received a call back at this time.
OFFICIALS
CHIEF STEWARD Dillon Ediger announced the run order for our 2024 season: split 1
superstock truck, rally 4wd, stock car, open wheel, unlimited, champ, motorcycle. Split 2
comp truck, sportsman, supersprint, rally 2wd, unlimited, quad, utv, junior. The running’
order will rotate at each race. Reminder to register in your primary class and secondary
in unlimited.
SAFETY DIRECTOR Gary Walsh apologizes for switching tech locations on short notice.
Will hold a safety meeting at 10 AM during tech inspections.
TIMING DIRECTOR Bob Dodd Going through and checking the equipment. Found a
lower-cost ink to use. Will be getting new batteries for equipment. As always could use a
few more people to work timing.
TECH DIRECTOR Michael Shelton still hasn’t received the tech bag from the previous
tech director.



7. UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Discussion regarding looking into running radio ads local to each race. Also discussed
getting more posters added to our current order.

8. NEW BUSINESS
Nothing was noted.

9. ADJOURNMENT
Gary Walsh made a motion to adjourn, and Jeff Blattman 2" the motion. Vote 7 YES 0
NO Motion passed, meeting adjourned. Next meeting May 7, 2024.



